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(B Message from the Superintendent Continved -

High School Choices

It is that time of year for our eighth graders to look forward to their high school opportunities. Due to unique
circumstances our eighth graders have a couple choices.

With the change in local control funding a few years ago, two new circumstances arose. First, the reimbursement of out
of state tuition for our resident students who attend Douglas High School was removed, and now those funds come from
the general school budget. Second, the per student funding formula from the state allows South Tahoe High School to
receive additional funds for each Alpine County student attending their school. This changes the financial context of our
high school arrangement with Douglas County.

Currently the budget allows us to continue the arrangement with Douglas County and continue to provide the solution
with Douglas High School that has served our students so well over many years. Our Board and administration are
committed to continuing this arrangement for the positive results and geographical proximity Douglas High School
provides. However, we would be remiss as good financial stewards of public funds by not exploring the option of
students attending South Tahoe High school. While Douglas High School has served our students well, every student

is different and offering students who desire an alternative to Douglas High School the option to attend South Tahoe
High School would give Alpine County Unified School District valuable information in making future decisions. Honestly,
the luxury of being able to choose between two high school options like this is
extremely rare.

As a District, we will be evaluating the performance of students at both Douglas
and South Tahoe high schools to ensure we are providing the best possible
educational solutions for our Alpine County students. First, we want to ensure
we are preparing our middle school students for the transition to either high
school, where the class sizes and personal attention are very different. Second,
our high school students need to be successful throughout their high school
career. Students who struggle in one environment need an option to successfully
complete a program so they can move on a positive path after high school. Finally,
is it really more cost effective? We need to capture costs to ensure the quality of
high school experience we want to provide. All of these factors will be considered
as we evaluate the high school options.

Parents: we want you to be as informed about the situation and these options
as possible. For those of you with students attending Douglas High School,
please evaluate your experience and share your thoughts on the benefits of attending Douglas High. If you would like to
consider another alternative, please attend one of the tours of the South Tahoe High School campus to learn more about
the opportunities available there. For eighth graders, a visit to each school has been arranged for parents to make their
decisions.

We would love to offer this choice as long as feasibly possible. What a great opportunity for students to succeed in
different environments based on their own strengths and capabilities. Our criteria will be the success of each student
and when one struggles, finding a solution that puts them back on a path to success. Should we find ourselves someday
in a situation where financial constraints force us to make a decision, we expect to be more informed about the true
costs of various options and the benefits, both tangible and intangible, of our high school solutions.

Opportunity and Community Day High Schools in Alpine County

Students who simply struggle in a comprehensive high school have another option within Alpine County Schools. Our
own Opportunity and Community Day School High Schools continue with great success. Our small student to staff ratio
has proven beneficial to our students who might have otherwise not graduated from a comprehensive high school
setting. We have taken advantage of two online programs, Cyber High and Odysseyware, which allow students to work at
their own pace. Our students receive guidance as needed from our excellent staff, teacher Mr. Joe Voss and Instructional
Aide Ms. Katie Quinlan. Four students this year who were eligible to graduate did so already and the two remaining
eligible students are on schedule to graduate prior to the end of the school year. We are proud of our students and staff
for their great accomplishments.




January 2016 — The District Board approved the Developer Fee Justification Study proposal and management of

the After School program by the Boys & Girls Club of Lake Tahoe. The District Board adopted the Houghton Mifflin
Harcourt English Language Arts/English Language Development and McGraw-Hill School Education FLEX curriculum.
Grants Coordinator Cheri Warrell reported Alpine County Schools joined a consortium with local education agencies
and network partners for the Adult Education Block Grant providing $75,000 toward adult education for transitional age
youth between 18 and 25. The Board approved the School Accountability Report Cards for all Alpine County schools.
Superintendent Traynor reported that Diamond Valley Elementary School students met all state accountability targets
which were, this year, based on participation rate on state assessments and attendance as comparisons to the previous
year’s tests were not available as the state suspended assessment for that year

February 2016 — Superintendent Traynor thanked the Board for their support of students in grades five through eight
being provided Chromebooks. He also reported the anti-bullying policy was fully implemented and the Early Learning
Center (for preschool students) would be expanded to include infants and moved to the Foothill Road location. He
added three students had graduated from the County Opportunity School and the students had been involved in
community service projects. Superintendent Traynor summarized the input from the Bear Valley Elementary School
Community regarding the reopening of Bear Valley Elementary School stating that the community in general supported
the current arrangement with Vallecito Schools that included transportation. Upon further questioning, he reported that
opening and running Bear Valley Elementary School for the first year would cost approximately $250,000 and there were
only eight students in Bear Valley in Alpine County at the moment. He added there is interest from the community in
reopening it in the future as a K-2 school or charter school. The District Board approved the Bear Valley School remaining
closed for the 2016-2017 school year due to low enrollment and parent survey input. The Board approved the County
Office of Education teachers transferring to the District as these teachers service only District students. The Board
approved retirement incentives for teachers eligible to retire.

March 2016 — Superintendent Traynor reviewed the Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium (SBAC) system of
assessments, as there were concerns over state testing. Ms. Jessica Young, Business Manager, updated the Board on the
second interim financial reports. The District and County Boards approved the second interim financial reports and a
school calendar proposed by the Diamond Valley Elementary School teachers which includes a full week of nonstudent
days for the President’s Day holiday and later start and end dates.

April 2016 - Superintendent Traynor reported that state grant funds (Tobacco Use Prevention Education) were being
used to provide nutritious morning snacks to students and the Business Office had been working with local agencies to
develop a structural plan for the preschool and infant program. The District Board approved certificated staff contracts
for the 2016-2017 school year. The District and County Boards approved the public disclosure of collective bargaining
agreements with certificated and classified staff. Grants Coordinator Cheri Warrell reported the County preschool was
awarded $3,500 to improve its Quality Rating Improvement System score from 4 to 5 (out of 5).

....................... FutureBoardMeeﬁngDates e e eee e e e eeeee e

May 10, 2016 ® June 14,2016 © June 21,2016 ® July 12,2016 ® August9, 2016

The District meetings begin with a Closed Session at 5:30 p.m., .
the General Open Session begins at approximately 6:00 p.m. " _
followed by the County Board Meeting. [
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